
Comments on June 13, 2019 MPC Agenda Items 
Received through June 13, 2019 

ITEM 4: 2019SP-027-001—ROOTS EAST SP 

From: Susan Urmy [mailto:susan.urmy@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 9:49 AM 
To: Zeigler, Robin (Historical Commission); Gilmore, Erica (Council Member); Hurt, Sharon (Council Member); Cooper, 
John (Council Member); Mendes, Bob (Council Member); Napier, Patrick (Planning) 
Subject: In regards to Multi-unit detached developments or “cottage” developments! 

Hello, my name is Susan Urmy. I am a home owner and resident on West Eastland Ave. I am unable to attend the 

meetings due to the hours of my job, but I want to be apart of this decision and have my voice heard.   

I have very deep concerns about the Multi-unit detached developments or "cottage" developments.  

As anyone who drives by, eats at the restaurants or even walks their dogs on our street can see (and does comment to 

those of us who live there) how overwhelmed and congested with parking and traffic the street already is. Adding this 

development and ESPECIALLY putting one of the entrances and exits onto West Eastland will only further the already 

high stress rhythm of current traffic, parking, driving, walking, living ect. We do not want or approve of this street being 

an entrance or exit to new development or construction. Garages built or not. Further traffic and speeding on our street 

is a concern and not wanted at all. I would also like to address the site line of said buildings. If built I request they only be 

2 stories high (and/or no higher than homes surrounding it) and for this construction to not take away what is left of the 

nature and character of our street and neighborhood!  

Please respect our living conditions and our homes. 

Sincerely,  

Susan Urmy 

--  

Let the beauty of what you love be what you do. -rumi 

ITEM 5: 2019S-043-001—HIGHLAND VIEW 

From: Rob Cheplicki [mailto:rob.cheplicki@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 12:13 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning); Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member); Murphy, Kathleen 
(Council Member); Johnson, Mina (Council Member) 
Subject: Re: Highland View: Case No. 2019S-043-001 (Transmission Tower Ice & Safety) 

Document pertaining to Highland View: Case No. 2019S-043-001 

Rob Cheplicki 

6453 Fleetwood Drive 

Nashville TN 37209 
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SEE ATTACHMENTS ON FOLLOWING PAGES 

From: Rob Cheplicki [mailto:rob.cheplicki@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 1:08 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning); Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member); Murphy, Kathleen 
(Council Member); Johnson, Mina (Council Member); Don ODonniley; Kathy Cloninger 
Subject: Highland View: Case No. 2019S-043-001 Legal Documents Submission 

These legal documents are being submitted and were prepared by Don O’Donniley and Joe Johnston the legal counsel 

representing Neighbors for Knob Hill as part of an official record regarding Highland View: Case No. 2019S-043-001 

SEE ATTACHMENTS ON FOLLOWING PAGES 

From: Mr Stokley Richardson [mailto:stokleyr@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 4:54 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Knob Hill case no 2019s-043-001 

Please vote no to any Knob Hill development.   Case No 2019-043-001 

Stokley Richardson 

 5516 Bon Air Circle 

Nashville,TN 37209 

From: Miriam Leibowitz [mailto:callmemiriam@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 7:47 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Knob Hill Highland View 2019S-043-001 

Dear Planning Commissioners, 

Thank you for your careful consideration of case #2019S-043-001. As a 13 year resident and former president of the 

White Bridge Neighborhood, I ask that you deny this subdivision proposal due to the risk to public safety, including 2-3' 

shards of ice , lead contamination, loss of urban forestland, and runoff that will affect houses on my street, downhill 

from White Bridge Road.  

Building on this land will have a negative impact on the surrounding neighborhood in all directions for the foreseeable 

future.  

Please deny the request to build on Knob Hill and put a stop to bad development in our city. 

Thank you, 

Miriam Leibowitz 

Meadowcrest Lane 37209 

From: raul y [mailto:09rabindra@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 8:33 PM 
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CASE #2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Ice Damage and Safety Concerns	

	 1	

Dear Commissioners, 
 
The following is a series of transmission tower videos and documents that should be considered when reviewing 
the Highland View concept plan. 
 
Metro Nashville has a responsibility and obligation to protect the health, safety and welfare of current and future 
homeowners, and based on the concerns related to this development, the Planning Commission should be 
encouraged to vote against this concept. 
 
- Neighbors for Knob Hill Nashville 
 
Ice Falling from Transmission Towers 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=48UyQtYYuUM&feature=youtu.be	

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7Wp4gcAz7Ac&feature=youtu.be	

Transmission	tower	collapse	
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CASE #2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Ice Damage and Safety Concerns	

	 2	

 

Transmission Tower Safety concerns from the NAB regarding blasting, guy wires and soils. 
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CASE #2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Ice Damage and Safety Concerns	

	 3	

 

Based on this and other information that we have received and is readily available to all Metro agencies, 
commercial engineers and developers, my neighbors and myself urge the Planning Commission to vote against 
this concept until one is properly designed under the neighborhood and R40 policies and guidelines for this 
neighborhood. 

This concept and development should not happen. 

Respectfully, 
 
Rob Cheplicki  
6453 Fleetwood Drive 
Nashville TN 37209 
Neighbors for Knob Hill 
knobroadcommunity@gmail.com	
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CASE NO. 2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Meredith Corporation and WSMV/Channel 4 Television Tower 

 1	

 
Dear Planning Commissioners, 
 
I am writing to voice opposition to the current Highland View concept being presented by Roy Dale and 
Associates for a Texas developer.  I believe there are numerous issues that are not being addressed in the 
concept plans based on several meetings I've attended with Roy Dale present.  This one is related to the 
WSMV-Channel 4 television tower (originally called WSM-TV) located on Knob Hill. The tower was built on Knob 
Hill in 1957 after a catastrophic accident happened to its predecessor in another Nashville location. 
 
WSM-TV TOWER 
"WSM-TV's studios were originally located at 15th Avenue South and Compton Avenue in south Nashville, near 
the present Belmont University. In 1957, the station attempted to a build a larger tower in west Nashville, near 
Charlotte Avenue. During the construction process, the new tower's supporting wires failed. This caused the 
tower to collapse, which took the lives of several people.  
 

 
 
"WSM-TV's studios were originally located at 15th Avenue South and Compton Avenue in south Nashville, near 
the present Belmont University. In 1957, the station attempted to a build a larger tower in west Nashville, near 
Charlotte Avenue. During the construction process, the new tower's supporting wires failed. This caused the 
tower to collapse, which took the lives of several people. Afterward, WSM-TV purchased its present property 
on Knob Road (farther west of the previous site)and built a tower there in a forested section away from 
potential damage to life and property.” (Knob Hill) 
  
I'm not suggesting that the tower is in danger of collapsing but there were specific reasons for this tower to be 
located on Knob Hill where the potential from something going wrong due to weather circumstances or during 
maintenance of the tower itself would do less harm in the tower's immediate area - or fall zone. 

  
In this photo the tower mast is at the center of the three spokes. 
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CASE NO. 2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Meredith Corporation and WSMV/Channel 4 Television Tower 

 2	

 
 

 
(2017 Dale and Associates Highland @ The View Concept Overlay) 
 
The red circle designates the area where homeowners on Knob Road and Fleetwood Drive were told by the 
original property owners, that there would be no building in that area because of the Channel 4 tower where you 
can also see in context an approximate overlay of the Highland View concept. The most baffling thing about this 
concept is the design shows at least 30 homes close to a tower that is over 1300' tall with multiple sets of guy 
wires stretching out in one and possibly two easements (West and North) within the fall zone of the tower.  
 
 
Similar towers in our area with no subdivisions near them.  
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CASE NO. 2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Meredith Corporation and WSMV/Channel 4 Television Tower 

 3	

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

WSM Tower 808 ft Tall 
 
 

 
 
Similar towers in our area with no subdivisions near them.  
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CASE NO. 2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Meredith Corporation and WSMV/Channel 4 Television Tower 

 4	

 
 
 
The tower most like the Knob Hill would more then likely be the WSIX tower on a hill in Brentwood with no 
subdivision within the diameter of it's support system. It was built in the 1960s following the WSMV construction 
on a similar unpopulated hill area and remains that way.  
 

 
     WSIX Tower in Brentwood 
 
It is even more protected than the WSMV tower is now, since the sell off of the Knob Hill property by Meredith 
Corporation in 2000 

KNOB HILL WSMV Tower Views 
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CASE NO. 2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Meredith Corporation and WSMV/Channel 4 Television Tower 

 5	

 

 
The common denominator in all of these photos is that there are no residential homes within a very wide 
diameter of any of these towers. 
 
There are also issues on Knob Hill regarding several uncharted streams of which this is one. 

 
 

 
This stream runs from well past the West Guy Wire easement as it splits off from another, joining a third near the 
Highland Park West Entrance 
 
 
We were also told by the Mr. Dale at a community meeting that Cook Inlet media signed off on the 500 ft tower 
buffer which is odd because Meredith purchased the tower property in 1995.  
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CASE NO. 2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Meredith Corporation and WSMV/Channel 4 Television Tower 

 6	

 

 
 
Currently there are at least six homes near the West Transmission Tower Easement as well as two roads. The 
developer claimed during community meetings that he does not know if blasting will be needed or what 
effect it would have on the tower and it's support system. 
 
 
 
And of course, there is the “elephant on the hill” – the ice.  
 
Ice Falling from Transmission Towers 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=48UyQtYYuUM&feature=youtu.be	
	
Ice Falling from Transmission Towers 
	
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7Wp4gcAz7Ac&feature=youtu.be	
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CASE NO. 2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Meredith Corporation and WSMV/Channel 4 Television Tower 

 7	

	
Ice Falling from Transmission Towers	
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CASE NO. 2019S-043-001 “Highland View” Meredith Corporation and WSMV/Channel 4 Television Tower 

 8	

  
For multiple reasons regarding the tower, why it was originally built on Knob Hill (those reasons have never 
changed, only the tower's ownership) as well as serious concerns regarding critical slopes, underground 
streams, the documented ability for soil slippage and the developer's request for variances, this concept plan is 
extremely problematic.  
 

Metro Nashville has a responsibility and obligation to protect the health, safety and welfare of current 
and future homeowners, and based on the concerns related to this development, the 
Planning Commission should be encouraged to vote against this concept. 

 
- Neighbors for Knob Hill Nashville 

 
 
I, as well as my neighbors along with council members Mary Carolyn Roberts, Kathleen Murphy, Mina Johnson 
and State Representative John Ray Clemmons oppose this development. There are enough legal reasons to 
deny the developer’s supposed and debatable “right to build” opinion regarding this concept as well as 
unanswered questions. We urge the Commission deny the developer's request to build Highland View. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Rob Cheplicki  
6453 Fleetwood Drive 
Nashville TN 37209 
Neighbors for Knob Hill 
knobroadcommunity@gmail.com 
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To: Planning Commissioners; Johnson, Mina (Council Member); Murphy, Kathleen (Council Member); Kempf, Lucy 
(Planning); Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Cc: rob.cheplicki@gmail.com 
Subject: OPPOSE the concept plan of Highland View, case #2019S-043-001 

To whom it may concern: 

A new development is not necessary on the last green area we have left in the Hillwood area.  Please do not approve 

this new residential construction site.  

Let's keep and maintain this last green area unique and valuable of the last part of the mountain. 

Demo old houses  and new construction at the foothill of the mountain will be much beneficiary.  

Raul Y 

615.828.6241 

Stoneway close 

Nashville TN 37209   

From: Cal, Doris (Council Office)  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 8:33 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Mary C. Roberts; Murphy, Kathleen (Council Member); Hayes, Roseanne (Council Office); Kempf, Lucy (Planning); 
Adams, Kelly (Planning) 
Subject: MPC letter for June 13, 2019 meeting 

Good morning, 

This correspondence is sent to you by request of Councilmember Kathleen Murphy.  Please distribute for the Planning 

Commissions meeting for today June 13, 2019. 

Doris Cal 

Metro Council Office 

One Public Square, Suite 204 

Nashville, TN  37219 

Direct: 615.880.3348 

Office: 615.862-6780 

SEE ATTACHMENT ON FOLLOWING PAGE 

From: Rickoff, Abbie (Planning)  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 10:40 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Letter for 2019S-043-001 

Please see attached letter from the applicant for 2019S-043-001.  
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Abbie Rickoff, AICP 

Planner II   |   Land Development 

Metropolitan Nashville Planning Department 

800 Second Avenue South | P.O. Box 196300 

Nashville, TN 37219-6300 

phone: 615.862.7217  

SEE ATTACHMENT ON FOLLOWING PAGE 

From: Kyle Miller [mailto:kylemillermix@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 11:51 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Rickoff, Abbie (Planning); Kempf, Lucy (Planning) 
Subject: Highland View opposition case #2019S-043-001 

Hello, 

My name is Kyle Miller, I live at 125 Demoss Rd. Nashville, TN. 

I am writing to express my opposition to the proposed subdivision Highland View case #2019S-043-001.  

See below many concerns shared with other residents in the neighborhood. 

I live next door to the Demoss Rd Homes SP which has been engineered by the same firm and am greatly concerned 

about the adverse impact not only will the Demoss SP have on the well being on my home at 125 Demoss, but also 

the Higland Ridge sibdivision will surely add to our already overstressed stormwater drainage situation on Demoss 

Rd, Maudina Ave and Oceola Ave. 

Please at the very least defer Highland Ridge until modern studies can take place to determine viability. I have little 

confidence in releying on land studies that were completed 45 years ago as applied to current developement 

Thank You 

6. Soil erosion and water drainage.  Neighbors in our area are especially worried about this.  Blasting.  Trees 

coming down.  Trees are our best asset to keep soil intact and preventing flooding.  Knob Hill is “mimosa soil” 

which has poor rating.  All over Nashville and specific to the Nations and the Oceola neighborhood on the 

northern side of Knob Hill, where new construction has caused flooding, runoff damage, and residents are 

suffering the consequences at their own expense.    

7. TV Tower. Neighbors below the Meredith owned WSMV TV tower – farther away than the planned subdivision – 

have had ice darts during the winter and lead paint from tower sandblasting blow onto them.  The tower is 

designed to withstand 120 mile-an-hour winds with a full coat of ice, but a tornado could give it a worse 

test. One cable anchor sits next to an active spring bubbling out of Knob Hill’s limestone.  The TV tower has 

borne more than 60 years of wear and tear . . . and it replaced a prior tower that collapsed during construction 

and killed four people.   
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Dale and Associates, Inc 
516 Heather Place  
Nashville, TN 37204 
 

June 10, 2019 

Metro Planning Commission  
800 Second Avenue South  
Nashville, TN 37219 
 
Re: Response to Robert Stammer, Jr. Report  
 

Dear Sirs, 

 

Briefly I have reviewed the comments in the report from Robert Stammer, JR P.E.  as prepared on May 21, 
2019 and subsequently submitted to Metro Planning. 

This report incudes several misinterpretations and includes several “concerns”, but no rational reason to 
deny a subdivision of property. The proposed subdivision of Highland View has been reviewed by all 
relevant Metro Agencies and recommended to be approved by every agency with respect to roadway, 
public water, public sewer, sidewalks, street connections, storm drainage, grading, erosion and tree 
preservation, slopes, lots size and lot configuration, the number of lots, fire protection, public safety, land 
use, and all other considerations which are part of the review and approval process as mandated by State 
Law. 

Being more specific as it relates to Mr. Stammer’s report, The Concept Plan for Highland View indicates 
the general placement of lots, roads, sidewalks, utilities and other infrastructure. The final design of the 
roads are required to meet the standards of the Metro Department of Public Works. These design 
standards require new roads to be wider than indicated in the report submitted by Robert Stammer and 
are also required to meet the standards of horizontal and vertical alignment as well. Proposed roads will 
have curbs, gutters, grass strips, and sidewalks. These roads will provide a high level of clear zones because 
of the required roadway widths and the construction of sidewalks and associated grass strips. 

There are no new roads to be constructed with shoulders and ditch sections.  

The proposed roadway design will also meet the requirements of emergency services which includes 
proper paving widths and large radius for intersections and the cul de sac 

As mentioned by Mr Stammer, signs alone do not slow down traffic on the current Knob Road nor do signs 
stop cut through traffic. The construction of this currently entitled property will have negligible impact of 
traffic volumes on an already medium volume street and the proposed connection to a street network on 
the north side of the property increases levels of safety. The proposed northerly connector will have a 
mid-stream turnabout to discourage cut through traffic and to also provide a measure of traffic calming.  
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There is no massive or extensive grading proposed on this property. Existing vegetation for areas outside 
of the proposed right of way will be preserved to the greatest extent possible with cut and fill slopes kept 
to a minimum.  

Any grading on the property will be indicated on construction plans that will be reviewed and approved 
by Metro Water Services and TDEC. Proper erosion measures will be installed to insure extensive 
requirements of the Metro Stormwater Regulations are met.  In addition any sensitive streams will be 
protected by properly sized water quality buffers.  

Large open spaces and preserved trees will be maintained as needed by the Home Owners Association 
of the Highland View Subdivision.  

Primarily, the concerns raised by Mr. Stammer are no reason to deny a Concept Plan, but are only design 
concerns which are all required to be addressed during the Final Construction Document Phase which are 
submitted, reviewed, and eventually approved by the various expert Departments of the Metropolitan 
Government of Nashville and Davidson County. 

 

Regards, 

Roy M. Dale  
Roy M. Dale, P.E.  
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8. Accountability for damages.  Neighbors get zero chance to safeguard any development process after the 

Planning Commission approves a concept plan.  We need our homes protected from damage during 

construction, and for years afterward. If you have a story to tell about dealing with this issue, please write the 

Commissioners about your situation.  

9. Deferment. Knob Hill is complicated by poor quality soil, steep slopes, underground streams, runoff issues, tree 

issues, rare habitat and wooded refuge . . . we need to study the impact of a subdivision and consider if Knob Hill 

can serve Nashville in better ways.  Let’s take time, now, to plan wise development with neighborhood 

agreement.  Since Nashville may change its Tree Policy in early June, let’s postpone this concept plan, to synch 

the plan with changes in this vital part of our ecology. 

Thank You, 

Kyle Miller 

125 Demoss Rd 

From: Alan Green [mailto:nashvillemidi@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 11:58 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: REJECT Knob Hill Development 

Dear Metro Planning Commission Members, 

As a resident of the Hillwood/White Bridge neighborhood, I am writing today to urge you to reject the planned 

development of Knob Hill.  I have included a recent letter to you from Rep. John Ray Clemmons since he has so 

effectively articulated many of our concerns. 

Respectfully, 

Alan Green 

844 Neartop Drive, 37205 

<<<>>> 

June 11, 2019  

Members of the Metro Planning Commission:  

I write to communicate my concerns about the Highland View concept plan on behalf of my constituents residing in and 

around the subject property in West Nashville.  

The residents of the neighborhood where this project will be developed strongly object to a cluster lot layout on Knob 

Hill. Their opposition has substantial merit. Half-sized lots are inconsistent with the character of the surrounding 

neighborhood and the goals for West Nashville, specifically for Knob Hill. The five special policies emphasize the 

importance of R40 lot size, minimal grading of steep slopes, protecting existing tree coverage, and preserving the 

character of the West Nashville suburban neighborhood. The five policies clearly refer to Knob Hill as a unique piece of 

land, offering green space, view shed, and valuable tree covered slopes. Open Space Policy states, “Should the existing 

use [of Knob Hill] cease, the intent is for the site to be retained as open space and placed in public use if the opportunity 

should arise.“  
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If development occurs, the five policies provide clear guidance that it must follow existing patterns of low density, single 

family homes, averaging one dwelling per acre. Parcels could be slightly smaller to create protected open space and 

prioritizes protection of steep slopes, mature vegetation and view sheds. "Slightly smaller" does not equate to "half 

size."  

The argument that cluster lot layout is a way to protect sensitive environment should carry no weight here. Doubling the 

numbers of lots would do nothing to protect the sensitive environment on Knob Hill. The concept plan is using the 

cluster lot option to effectively re-zone the hill R20, and this is inappropriate on Knob Hill given its steep slopes, streams, 

woods, view shed, and abundant wildlife habitat.  

The neighborhood residents have communicated their willingness to work with a developer should a development on 

Knob Hill be proposed that is compatible with R40 zoning and aligns with the character of surrounding streets.  

On behalf of my constituents, I respectfully request the Planning Commission reject the cluster lot option on Knob Hill. If 

you are not inclined to heed the concerns of neighborhood residents, please defer the case so that more data may be 

collected to truly determine the impact of construction on this property.  

Thank you, in advance, for your thoughtful consideration of my correspondence.  

Sincerely,  

Rep. John Ray Clemmons 

From: Johnson, Mina (Council Member)  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 12:02 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Item #5: 2019S-043-001 Highland View 

Planning Commissioners, 

I will plan to attend today's public hearing and speaking of Subdivision regulations and  

Although Planning Commissioners must be familiar with the Tennessee Code, in sections 13-4-303 and 13-3-403 that 

provides local planning commissions with the authority to adopt subdivision regulations, I wanted to share it to refresh 

your memory.  

These sections also provide the planning commission with broad authority regarding the scope of their regulations. The 

nature of this authority is directly tied to the role that subdivision regulations should play in implementing a 

community’s comprehensive planning program. Both municipal and regional planning commissions are granted similar 

authorities. 

Generally speaking, their regulations: 

“May provide for the harmonious development of [their jurisdiction] and its environs; for the coordination of streets 

… with other existing or planned streets; for adequate open spaces for traffic, recreation, light, and air; and for [the 

planned] distribution of population and traffic which will tend to create conditions favorable to the publics health, 

safety, convenience and prosperity.”  

13-4-303. Subdivision regulations Adoption. 
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(a)  In exercising the powers granted to it by this part, the planning commission shall adopt regulations governing the 

subdivision of land within the municipality. Such regulations may provide for the harmonious development of the 

municipality and its environs, for the coordination of streets within subdivisions with other existing or planned streets or 

with the plan of the municipality or of the region in which the municipality is located, for adequate open spaces for 

traffic, recreation, light and air, and for a distribution of population and traffic which will tend to create conditions 

favorable to health, safety, convenience and prosperity, and identify areas where there are inadequate or nonexistent 

publicly or privately owned and maintained services and facilities when the planning commission has determined the 

services are necessary in order for development to occur. 

(b)  Such regulations may include requirements of the extent to which and the manner in which streets shall be graded 

and improved, and water, sewer and other utility mains, piping, connections or other facilities shall be installed as a 

condition precedent to the approval of the plat. The regulations or practice of the commission may provide for the 

tentative approval of the plat previous to such improvements and installation, but any such tentative approval shall not 

be entered on the plat. Such regulations may provide that, in lieu of the completion of such work previous to the final 

approval of a plat, the commission may accept a bond, in an amount and with surety and conditions satisfactory to it, 

providing for and securing to the municipality the actual construction and installation of such improvements and utilities 

within a period specified by the commission and expressed in the bonds, and the municipality is hereby granted the 

power to enforce such bonds by all appropriate legal and equitable remedies. Such regulations may provide, in lieu of 

the completion of such work previous to the final approval of a plat, for an assessment or other method whereby the 

municipality is put in assured position to do the work and make the installations at the cost of the owners of the 

property within the subdivision. 

(c)  Before adoption of its subdivision regulations or any amendment thereof, a public hearing thereon shall be held by 

the commission. 

The SUBDIVISION REGULATIONS of the Nashville-Davidson County Metropolitan Planning Commission Adopted 

March 9, 2006 

1-6 Interpretation 1. Interpretation. These regulations are intended to promote the health, safety, and welfare of the 

persons within this jurisdiction, and toward that purpose, these regulations may be liberally construed. 

Nashville Next (General Plans for Nashville & Davidson County) 

Volume lll: Community Character Manual 

Introduction  

Tennessee law requires each municipality to create a plan for future growth and development. NashvilleNext provides a 

high-level, countywide view of how growth and preservation are managed to improve quality of life for residents and 

promote economic prosperity over a 25-year planning horizon, from 2015 through 2040. Volume III of NashvilleNext 

provides a close look at each part of the county. Each of the 14 communities in Davidson County have a separate plan 

that considers its history and role in the region, with recommendations for improved transportation and open space 

features. Each Community Plan also includes detailed Character Policies for every property in the county that link the 

countywide vision from NashvilleNext to zoning and subdivision regulations. – page 7 

Th is part of Volume III, the Community Character Manual, provides detailed guidance for the form and function of each 

of these Character Policies. Future land use decisions—including recommendations on zone changes and subdivision 

requests—are made based on the Community Character Policies in each Community Plan. – page 7 

How NashvilleNext gets implemented  

Each part of the plan guides the tools the Planning Commission uses to shape Nashville’s built environment: zoning, 

subdivision rules, and other land development decisions; mandatory referrals to review changes in public rights of way, 

facilities or utilities; and capital improvements. Other plans, including other departments’ Master Plans, provide more 
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detailed guidance on these decisions. Each volume can also be used to align with other partners. For example, the 

Health, Livability & Built Environment Element aligns closely with the Metro Public Health Department’s Community 

Health Improvement Plan. - Page 10 

Use of the Community Plans  

The 14 Community Plans are used together with the Community Character Manual to make decisions on a daily basis. 

Key decisions guided by the community plans include:  

•        Public and private investment decisions about where to build infrastructure and buildings;  

•        Planning Commission’s recommendations and Metro Council’s actions on zone change proposals;  

•        Planning Commission’s actions on subdivisions;  

•        Planning Commission’s decisions on surplus properties; and  

•        Planning Commission’s recommendations to Metro Council for the city’s annual Capital Improvements Budget 

(CIB) and Capital Spending Plan (CSP). Th e CIB allocates money for public facilities such as roads or public buildings. Th e 

CSP is the Mayor’s recommended list of the projects in the CIB that should be funded in a given year. Both must be 

approved by Metro Council. -page 12 

Community Plans are policy documents. While not regulatory, like zoning, they are used as the basis for guiding some 

regulations, such as rezoning or subdivision of property. – page 14 

In the Subdivision Regulations, Community Plan policy is used for determining which set of rules apply to a particular 

property. For example, in areas designated Neighborhood Maintenance by the Community Plan, the Subdivision 

Regulations apply standards to require compatibility of new lots with the surrounding parcels. – page 14 

Structure of Community Character Policies 

The Community Character Policies guide decisions on future zone change and subdivision requests to achieve the 

planning policies and principles of their Transect Categories. – page 19 

Function of Community Character Policies 

To provide direction for implementation tools such as zoning. Future zone change requests in any given community are 

judged for their conformance with the Community Character Policies in the Community Plan. Subdivision request 

decisions are also guided by Community Character Policy. – page 24 

Potentially Appropriate Zoning to Implement the Policy 

There are also additional tools available, such as amendments, rezoning, subdivisions, and public investments, to ensure 

that future development incorporates as many of the designated community character objectives as possible. – page 76 

Relationship of Community Character Policies to Regulatory Tools and Other Standards 

The Community Character Policies provide guidance on the form and character of future development. They are used to 

judge the appropriateness of proposed zone change and subdivision requests. When a zone change request is made, 

Planning Department staff ’s recommendation to the Planning Commission and Metro Council is based on the zone 

change’s conformance with the Community Character Policy. Zone change requests are also considered, however, in 

light of any applicable Metropolitan Development and Housing Agency redevelopment districts and/or historical districts 

in place for the property. Meanwhile, when a subdivision request is made for a property, Planning Department staff ’s 

recommendation to the Planning Commission on the subdivision request is based, in part, on the request’s conformance 

with the Community Character Policy. – page 301&302 

Mina Johnson 

Councilmember, District 23 

(615) 429-7857 

Sign up for District 23 Update 

Page 65 of 81

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/TNNASH/subscriber/new?topic_id=TNNASH_183


Comments on June 13, 2019 MPC Agenda Items 
Received through June 13, 2019 

 

ITEM 10: 2019CP-005-002—EAST NASHVILLE COMMUNITY PLAN 
AMENDMENT 

From: Jack Cawthon [mailto:jack@jacksbarbque.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 12:08 PM 
To: McCaig, Anita D. (Planning) 
Cc: Harvey "Mac" McDonald; Bill Munson; Matthew Strader 
Subject: East Nashville Community Plan Amendment. 2019CP-005-O02 

On behalf of NNxNE.org, we are in support of land-us policy change for the East Nashville Community Plan 2019CP-005-

002. 

It has been work in process for two organizations the Dickerson Road Merchants and SkyLine North Business Assoc, now 

NNxNE.org for 25 years. 

This land-use policy change would make both sides of interstate 65/24 have the same policy, which would be a dream 

come true. 

Thank you, please vote yes. 

Jack Cawthon, Co-Chair NNxNE.org 

Sent from my iPhone 

Jack@jacksbarbque.com 

www.jacksbarbque.com 

615 207 4333 

From: Mark [mailto:markagovea@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 2:05 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Dickerson Road South Corridor - Approve 

Hi Planning Commission, 

I own 612 B N 2nd St in McFerrin Park, my property backs up to the Riverchase apartment complex. I am in FULL 

SUPPORT of the policy change you are reviewing, which includes up to 15 stories at the Riverchase property.  

I also sit on the board of the McFerrin Park Neighborhood Association. I am not speaking in behalf of the association but 

my personal feelings are that of FULL SUPPORT.  

Please recommend approval of the policy change and approve this crucial change to the future of Dickerson Road and 

the adjoining neighborhoods.  

Thank you!  

Mark Govea 

--  
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Mark A Govea 

512-632-6001 

From: Jeff Drifmeyer [mailto:jeff.drifmeyer@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 6:48 AM 
To: Briggs, Michael (Planning) 
Cc: Adam Vollrath; McFerrinParkAssociation@gmail.com 
Subject: Draft Dickerson Rd Corridor study 

13 June2019 

Dear Mr. Michael Briggs, Nashville Planning 

After last evening’s presentation by the developers of River Chase I am pleased to provide the following additional 

comments on your draft Dickerson Road Corridor study. In short, the document is missing key information essential to 

the decision making process and needs to be amended in order to be comprehensive. 

For example, the owner states that River Chase now consists of some 200 living units today, to be replaced by 1400 

living units under the proposed development. – a whopping 7 fold increase in population in a small area. Conservatively, 

River Chase will house on the order of approximately 3,000 residents. Also conservatively, that population will likely own 

some 1500 automobiles, or more. Even if the developer incorporates parking for all these vehicles, this increased 

volume of traffic will be making at least one round trip into and out of River Chase daily, if not multiple trips. To this 

increased resident traffic must be added the considerable traffic volume from customers of new businesses to be 

located on the ground floor of new River Chase buildings. These might range from a few dozen trips per day for a 

medical or dental office for example, to hundreds of vehicle trips daily for bars, clubs, cafés etc. The marked increase in 

density, both people and automobiles, as a result of River Chase development is but a small fraction of the increase as 

River Chase is just one small development along the Dickerson corridor.  

Inexplicably, the draft Dickerson Rd corridor transportation study makes no mention of current or future population 

density, traffic volume or mass transit ridership. A transit study seems woefully incomplete without this information. 

Please revise the report to include such key information in order that the Planning commission can make fully informed 

decisions. 

In so doing, please ensure that planning actions are fully transparent. Also last evening, we heard that the River Chase 

developer was reportedly disinvited by the Planning dept. from attending McFerrin Park neighborhood Association 

meeting(s).   As we all try to move forward to optimize inevitable growth to provide viable, diverse communities in 

which transit works well, it is essential that all parties be fully transparent. As a government entity, planning has a 

special obligation to inform the citizens on whose behalf you labor. 

We look forward to moving ahead with a comprehensive, revised Dickerson Rd corridor study public document that 

projects and guides development of our community. Thank you for your consideration. 

                                                                                                                      Respectfully submitted, 

                                                                                                                                    Jeff Drifmeyer 
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From: Davis, Ashonti [mailto:DavisA17@aetna.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 9:29 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Briggs, Michael (Planning) 
Subject: RE: Item 10 - Dickerson Rd Study 

Dear Members of the Planning Commission, 

I am writing to express my support of the Dickerson Road charette and subsequent plan as well as some of the concerns 

expressed by my neighbors. Overall, the Planning Staff engaged with stakeholders impacted by the Dickerson Road study 

and provided ample opportunity for public input throughout the process. As a member of the Steering Committee, I 

appreciate the ways in which the Planning Staff thoughtfully considered the feedback and incorporated feedback into 

the plan. However, my neighbors In McFerrin Park and Highland Heights are legitimately concerned about the plan 

permitting up to 15, 12, and 6 stories on the portions of Dickerson Road immediately adjacent to these established 

single-family neighborhoods. Specifically, I ask the Planning Commission to adopt the plan but to revise the heights 

immediately surrounding McFerrin Park and Highland Heights (near the intersection of Trinity Lane and Dickerson Road). 

The plan does a great job of balancing heights in the Cleveland Park neighborhood (which sits in between McFerrin Park 

and Highland Heights); the plan permits heights of 3 and 4 stories along the portion of Dickerson Road that is adjacent to 

Cleveland Park. A further step down in heights along McFerrin Park and Highland Heights would strike a balance 

between encouraging more robust development along the Dickerson Road corridor as well as protecting these 

established neighborhoods. 

I sincerely appreciate your consideration of my comments. I also appreciate the efforts of the Planning Staff in putting 

this plan together. 

Kindest Regards, 

Ashonti Davis 

321 Edwin St, 37207 

From: Adam Nicholson <adam4nicholson@gmail.com> 
Date: June 13, 2019 at 10:59:03 AM CDT 
To: <lisa.milligan@nashville.gov> 
Subject: Letter of Support for Dickerson Road South Corridor Study 

Hello Ms Milligan,  

The attached letter from Transit Now Nashville is in support of the Dickerson Road South Corridor Study being passed 

today.  

Thank You, 

--  

Adam Nicholson  

Vice President 

Transit Now Nashville  
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SEE ATTACHMENT ON FOLLOWING PAGE 

From: Bill Holbrook [mailto:holbrook.bill@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 11:19 AM 
To: Briggs, Michael (Planning) 
Subject: Dickerson South Study 

Mr. Briggs,  

I am writing you to ask you to reconsider the T5-MU designation for the proposed change to the Riverchase Apartments 

area.  I live less the 100 yards from the Riverchase Apartments boundaries and feel the 15 stories would ruin the 

character of the neighborhood that has existed here for well over a hundred years.   

I went last night to hear the developer speak about their proposed plans and I have many concerns, firstly that 15 story 

buildings would be considers for both the east and south sides of Dickerson pike that would essentially wall me in here 

on Treutland Avenue. Secondly, they wish to replace the 220 units with 1400 units with no geological study done to see 

if underground parking would be an option. Additionally, the developer stated that no mixed use would be in the 

Riverchase space and that they only need that designation to get around the height requirements.  Lastly, that these 

new apartments would be open and available to STRP with no restrictions like the rest of this neighborhood, is alarming 

to say the least.   

I am all for redevelopment of Riverchase and the Dickerson Road Corridor but, let's not sacrifice the existing 

neighborhood at the expense of more STRPs with no parking plan.   

I have spoken with many of my neighbors about this and I can tell you, the community want's responsible and 

reasonable growth.  NOT, the tallest building outside of the downtown core 

--  

Bill Holbrook  

(615) 521-4665 

holbrook.bill@gmail.com 

 

  

Page 69 of 81

mailto:holbrook.bill@gmail.com


 
June 13, 2019 
 
 
Metropolitan Planning Commision 
Howard Office Building 
700 2nd Ave S, Nashville, TN 37210 
 
RE: Dickerson Road Corridor Study 
 
 
Dear Planning Commissioners, 
 

We write to you in support of the Dickerson Road Corridor Study - ​between Spring Street 
and Pages Branch​. Transit Now Nashville is an all volunteer local grassroots non-profit 
organization whose mission is to engage the Nashville community to promote a vibrant transit 
system.  

Through participation in the community meetings and now seeing the study posted 
online, it is clear that many of the residents’ concerns, expectations and needs are being met 
with this effort.  
 
A few major points we would especially like to endorse: 
 

● Transit supportive density is planned west of Dickerson Rd, which coordinates well with 
the River North development 

● Dickerson Road and connector streets prioritize walking, biking and transit infrastructure 
to serve as options to the existing automile oriented environment 

● Existing neighborhood character is preserved east of Dickerson Road 
 

It is our hope that the Dickerson Road Corridor Study is approved and will serve as a 
guide for development in the years to come, promoting a more livable, walkable and 
economically inclusive neighborhood. 
 
Thank You, 
 
Board of Directors 
Transit Now Nashville  
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ITEM 42: 2019Z-111PR-001 

From: Justin Gregory [mailto:jmgregory@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 6:42 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: 2019Z-111PR-001 

Hello, 

I won’t be able to make the regular commission meeting tomorrow, so I’m writing to voice my support for this zoning 

change (2019Z-111PR-001).  I live two doors down from the proposed development, and am excited about the 

possibility of bringing more high-quality housing and greater residential density to our area if this zoning change is 

approved. 

In particular, I’m excited about the new sidewalk that would be added in front of the development.  Monticello Dr. is a 

collector street for the neighborhoods north of Trinity Lane, and people tend to drive much too fast through it, well in 

excess of posted speed limits.  (There was a serious wreck in right front the proposed development just a few weeks 

ago).  At the same time, there are lots of people who live in these neighborhoods who walk along Monticello Dr. to get 

to the stores on Trinity Lane, and because there is no sidewalk for the short span between Monticello St. and Trinity 

Lane, they have no choice but to walk in the street — on a road with blind curves and cars driving too fast. 

The proposed development would add sidewalk to Monticello Dr. along the rezoned property, which will make 

Monticello Dr. a much safer street to walk on for that particular stretch.  Even better would be for the city to finish out 

the sidewalk along the remaining stretch — a low-hanging fruit that will hang even lower if this change is approved. 

Thanks, 

Justin Gregory 

 

ITEM 46: 2019Z-116PR-001 and 
ITEM 47: 2019Z-117PR-001 

From: Sara Cox [mailto:saramaycox@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 1:59 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Napier, Patrick (Planning) 
Cc: Davis, Scott (Council Member) 
Subject: In opposition of Case #: 2019Z-116PR-001 and 2019Z-117PR-001 

Dear Mr. Napier and the Metro Planning Commission,  

I am writing to you today in opposition to the rezoning request for 213 and 321 Cleveland Street. The applicant is 

requesting to rezone his properties to CL. My main concerns with this proposal are: 

1. It would remove two homes that are currently being used as residences from the housing stock. We are in a housing 

crisis, we should not be removing homes from use in order to operate offices and coffee shops. 
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2. The CL classification allows for a number of uses by-right that I think would be incompatible (nonresidential drug 

treatment facilities being the most shocking) with a street that is comprised of a majority single family residences.   

3. This zoning change is not in agreement with our community plan.  

4. I think spot zoning these properties for commercial will set a precedent for the rest of the street and drastically 

change the entire look and feel of the street in the long term.  

I humbly ask you to deny this zoning request.  

Best,  

Sara Cox 

216 Cleveland Street 

Nashville, TN 37207 
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ITEM 1: 2018Z-010TX-001—BL2018-1416 TREE ORDINANCE 

From: Elizabeth West [mailto:eliza.west@icloud.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 12:07 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I support trees and Nashville! - I support BL1416 
I thank you all for considering this bill. I grew up in 

Nashville and have lived in New York, DC, Florida, Vermont, 

Paris and Amsterdam. What I have always loved about 

coming home to Nashville is the feeling of community and 

its beauty. I understand that as we grow, we must find 

places for those moving here, especially as we become an 

"it" city, but there are ways to do that while retaining the 

best of Nashville and not turning it into any other city.  

This bill is necessary for Nashville. I am sure you are all 

aware of the many benefits of urban tree canopy, but just 

a reminder: 

Trees give us cleaner air, promote more physical activity, 

reduce stress, and lower crime rates. They are natural air 

conditioners, reducing electricity costs, and create better 

water quality and help with storm management. Homes 

landscaped with trees sell more quickly and are worth 5% 

to 15% more than homes without trees. Where the entire 

street is tree-lined, homes may be worth 25% more. Trees 

enhance economic stability by attracting businesses; 

people linger and shop longer when trees are present. 

They also reduce noise pollution by as much as 40%.  

We are far behind other comparable cities and I'm worried 

that if we don't act now, it will be harder to recover from 

our lack of regulation.  

I am planting my own roots here again in Nashville long-

term, and I don't want to feel saddened so often by the 

loss of our beautiful trees and natural surroundings and 

the feeling of community that I so treasure. 

Thank you very much, 

Elizabeth West 

From: Moira Tomaso [mailto:motomaso@me.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 1:57 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - I SUPPORT BL1416 
I am strongly in favor of regulations to maintain Nashville’s 

mature tree canopy and to regulate the removal of trees, 

especially by developers.  

Moira & Steve Tomaso 

929A S Douglas Ave 

Nashville, TN 37204 

From: Shannon Beauchamp 
[mailto:sbeauchamp82@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 2:19 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
I support this Bill. Nashville needs more trees to reduce 

heat, absorb CO2, decrease the effects of a warming planet 

and beautify Our beautiful city! 

Shannon Beauchamp 

1505 Paris Ave 

Nashville,  Tn 37212 

From: Amanda [mailto:gdolphinproj@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 2:40 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - I SUPPORT BL1416 
Please and thank you. 

The "bowl" of Nashville, it's beauty, and it's attractiveness 

to newcomers as well as tourists depends on our existing 

tree canopy. 

Amanda Dobra Hope 

P.O. Box 210951 

Nashville, TN 37221 

"Be the change you want to see in the world" 

From: Kelly Ryan [mailto:kellyryan712@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 2:47 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES- I SUPPORT BL1416 
Kelly Rutledge  

2008 18th Ave S  

Nashville, TN 37212  

Best, 

Kelly Rutledge 

From: Debbie Dickson [mailto:ddickson@hghill.com] On 
Behalf Of Jimmy Granbery 
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 3:05 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Kempf, Lucy (Planning); O'Connell, Freddie (Council 
Member); Allen, Burkley (Council Member); Henderson, 
Angie (Council Member); Withers, Brett (Council 
Member); Davis, Anthony (Council Member); Johnson, 
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Mina (Council Member); Mendes, Bob (Council Member) 
Subject: BL 2018-1416-Tree Density, Removal and 
Replacement 
Please see the attached letter from Jimmy Granbery 

regarding the Tree Ordinance – Item No. 1 for the Planning 

Commission meeting on June 13, 2019. 

Jimmy Granbery 

Chair/CEO 

H.G. Hill Realty Company, LLC ■ 3011 Armory Drive ■ Suite 

130 ■ Nashville, TN 37204 

tel (615) 252-8121  ■ fax (615) 244-1627  

 SEE ATTACHMENT ON FOLLOWING PAGE 
From: Brant Miller [mailto:forestbrant@comcast.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 3:07 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - I SUPPORT BL2018-1416 
Dear Planning Commission: 

I urge you to support BL1416, which you will be voting on 

this Thursday afternoon.  This bill is needed to strengthen 

the standards for landscape buffering and tree 

requirements, including tree density. It will improve 

Nashville’s tree canopy and urban forest, and improve the 

environment and living conditions for all Nashvillians.  

Thank you! 

Brant Miller 

13566 Old Hickory Blvd. 

Antioch, TN 37013 

From: Noni Nielsen [mailto:n_n_nielsen@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 3:28 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Support for BL1416 
As board president of Nashville Tree Foundation, I urge you 

to protect and enhance our urban forest (a "public utility" 

per Exec Oder 40) by supporting BL1416. 

Thank you. 

Noni Nielsen 

1201 Nichol Lane, Nashville 37205 

From: Clay Ezell [mailto:clay@compostcompany.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 3:33 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: VTu1906101@aol.com 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
I'm writing in FAVOR of BL2018-1416, improving tree 

density in our city. This would bring all the benefits of a 

protected, and in the future, improved canopy over 

Nashville. The benefits of this are numerous, and I hope 

that you'll vote for a tree-filled future for our city.  

Thank you,  

Clay Ezell 

509 Third Avenue South 

Nashville, 37210 

From: Sarah Henning [mailto:sarahkayhenn@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 3:39 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Please increase tree requirements - I SUPPORT 
BL1416” 
Hi - Sarah Henning here, my husband and I have been 

renting in Nashville for three years, and we just bought a 

home at 844 Rose Park Drive, 37206.  

I encourage you to pass BL1416 to increase tree planting 

requirements, which are currently too low.   

When looking for a home all we wanted was a modest 

ranch house in East Nashville with a tree in the back yard. 

That took ages to find, because so many of the ranches 

have been torn down and so many trees have been 

removed.  

It's the South - tree cover is essential to enjoying our yard 

and our neighborhood. Plus, as density and traffic 

continues to increase, Nashville needs the carbon offset. 

But those are just a couple of practical reasons.  

The real reason you should pass this is because these big, 

old trees and lush greenery are part of Nashville's lure. The 

people who move here do so because of the beautiful, 

unique neighborhoods.  

I've lived in virtually treeless places with generic 

architecture almost all of my life - I moved here because I 

wanted something different, something special. If Nashville 

turns into just another generic city, then why stay here 

when I can find generic elsewhere for much, much 

cheaper?  

It's time for Nashville to set higher expectations for 

developers. Please pass BL1416.  

Thanks for your time - Sarah Henning 

From: Susan Bailey [mailto:susanbailey6530@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 4:03 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Tree density bill BL2018-1416 
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Please support this bill-for the look and benefit of our 

neighborhoods and for the enjoyment and benefit of my 

neighbors. I live in the Sylvan Heights neighborhood at 211 

37th Ave N, Apt A1, Nashville TN 37209 

From: Jane Boram [mailto:jane2302@att.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 4:37 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: TREE DENSITY Bill 2018-1416 - Please Promote & 
approve 
Hello Commissioners .... as a resident in Nashville for the 

last 28 yrs., I URGE you to promote TREE DENSITY for our 

city. Having had  Red-Bud tree cut down by a Developer in 

trying to build a house next to us (the tree was on our 

property line ...... he was supposed to replace it and never 

did!), we feel passionately about our neighborhood trees. 

In fact, my neighborhood is called  

WOODLAND IN WAVERLY - one of the 1st streetcar 

neighborhoods in Nashville. We have historic guidelines .... 

thank Goodness! 

 But it does't stop greedy, sloppy Construction 

Management (?!?) like PHNX, INC., Ron Tolander, the man 

who promised us another Red-Bud Tree, but laughed at us 

when he planted one in the front yard of the new home he 

built next, what we consider out-of-sync-architectually to 

our HIstoric Home (built in 1906), a Princess Anne. "There's 

Your Tree," he laughingly noted.  

Developers & Construction Managers don't care about a 

CANOPY for Nashville's Tree-Line. They care only about 

profits. It takes a PLANNING COMMISSION and serious 

Council Members to insure trees continue to be replaced 

when cut-down.  

Please push for Bill # 2018-1416 to be considered Law. 

Thanks for Listening! - Jane Boram 

2206 Grantland Ave., Nashville, TN  37204-2214 

615-500-2446 

From: Susan Sasser [mailto:susansasser@bellsouth.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 4:54 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - I SUPPORT BL1416 
As a 7th generation native Nashvillian, I support BL1416 

wholeheartedly! Please vote to ensure a healthy and 

beautiful quality of life for generations to come in 

Nashville. Please help developers be good community 

stewards. Please vote in favor of BL1416!  

Thank you,  

Susan Sasser 

880 Bresslyn Rd. 

Nashville, TN 37205 

From: Cally Charping [mailto:callycharping@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 6:14 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
Though I will be unable to attend the Planning meeting I 

want you to know that I support this bill.  I have a small, 

urban yard in 12South but manage to have 12 different 

species of trees on it.  It can be done. 

Cally 

From: Beauchamp, Dan 
[mailto:daniel.beauchamp@vumc.org]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 7:48 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
Please pass the bill, 

Dan Beauchamp 

From: jayjoe1976 [mailto:jayjoe1976@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 7:53 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - I SUPPORT BL1416 
Jeremy Joesup  

1320 Neely's Bend Rd 

Madison TN 37115 

From: Berdelle Campbell <btccampbell@comcast.net> 
Subject: Support for proposed new Tree ordinance for 
Nashville 
Date: June 12, 2019 at 4:41:54 PM CDT 
To: "Planning.Commissioners@nashville.gov" 
<Planning.Commissioners@Nashville.gov> 
Planning Commissioners: 

 

I write in SUPPORT of BL 1416, the new proposed TREE 

ORDINANCE for Nashville. 

 

I have a life-long appreciation for trees - in forests, in 

parks, on farms, in yards, in cities, especially neglected 

areas of cities. My awareness of and my particular concern 

for Nashville`s tree canopy goes back more than 40 years. 

That’s when my husband and I made the decision to 

become a part of the restoration efforts for Historic 

Germantown. 
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Trees was an item on a seemingly endless long “To Do” list. 

 

Along the way I had the opportunity to be a part of a group 

of “city folk" that recognized the dire need for a tree 

ordinance. At that time there was NOTHING regulating or 

controlling what happened or didn’t happen to or for trees 

in Nashville. Thus, the beginnings of the first efforts toward 

that first tree ordinance. The finished draft sent to Council 

for approval was a very different creature from the 

AMENDED bedraggled, chopped, version that emerged 

from the final Council vote.  

 

The document was so diminished, so weak my first 

reaction was that we not ask that it be passed, not 

accepted. 

Wiser heads said if we let this go we would be back with 

NOTHING. That would be worse than having something 

and go to work on improving it. 

 

So here we are decades later before we finally get to that 

point of seeing an improved ordinance.  And WHAT 

AN  IMPROVEMENT. 

I congratulate and say THANKS  to all who are responsible 

for the ordinance that is B L 1416. 

 

Sincerely.  

Berdelle Campbell 

1217 5th Ave N 

Historic Germantown 

37208  

From: Jason Adkins [mailto:jasonmadkins@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 8:31 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I support trees! 
Please support our urban canopy! 

Jason Adkins 

14 GARDEN st 

Nashville 37210 

From: Nicholas Lorenson 
[mailto:n.e.lorenson@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 9:13 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - I SUPPORT BL1416 

Nick Lorenson 

301 Demonbreun St, Apt 1907 

Nashville, TN 37201 

From: Margaret Dodson [mailto:dodson09@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 9:17 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Approve BL2018-1416 
To Whom It May Concern: 

I cannot attend tomorrow’s meeting, but I write in 

absolute support of BL1416 in favor of tree preservation. I 

am a Nashville native and I am very supportive of smart 

and intentional growth.  Acting to preserve our trees will 

help make Nashville a wonderful city for generations to 

come. This bill favors the many, not just the few, and 

should be approved.  

Sincerely, 

Margaret  

From: ginny stohl [mailto:gstohl@hotmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 9:18 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Tree Density Bill 
Please support this bill and protect our tree canopy in 

Nashville. We've already lost thousands of trees to 

development and it needs to stop for our health, our 

future generations, and to preserve the beauty of our city . 

PLEASE support this bill! Thank you.  

Ginny Stohl  

1049 Parkwood Terrace 

Nashville, TN 7220  

From: Barbara Futter [mailto:befutter@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 9:21 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: More trees please!  
Dear planning commissioners,  

Please approve an increase in density of trees. More trees 

creates better air quality which improves our health. More 

trees increases shade which reduces our energy bills which 

then improves are financial health. More trees creates less 

rain run off which improves our soil and greenery. It makes 

so much sense.  

Therefore, please increase the density of trees.  

Barbara Futter 

3410 Springbrook Dr 

Nashville, TN 37204 
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From: Barbara Smith 
[mailto:barbarahsmith1@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 10:10 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Tree density - please increase 
Please consider increasing tree density from 14 to a factor 

of 22 for commercial and multifamily properties.  We need 

to be kind to our planet and also preserve and protect 

what makes our city special.  Thank you for your service 

and representation.  You are appreciated! 

From: Layne, Lois [mailto:lois.layne@wku.edu]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 10:35 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Support Trees and support BL2018-1416 
Please support the tree bill, BL 2018-1416. Nashville needs 

to increase its tree canopy to support livability. This bill 

helps do this by to increasing the tree density factor for 

commercial and multi family development.  

Thank you for giving serious consideration to this bill and 

voting to support it.  

Sincerely, 

Lois Layne 

817 Russell St.  

Nashville, TN 37206  

From: Elizabeth Sanford [mailto:esanford@comcast.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 11:03 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Tree Density Bill BL2018-1416  
Dear Planning Commissioners, 

I’m writing to encourage you all to show your support for 

the green heart of Nashville by voting to approve Tree 

Density Bill BL2018-1416. As the petition to save the cherry 

trees demonstrated, Nashvillians value their tree canopy 

and understand that trees are a vital asset to our city.  

I’m a Nashville native who urges you to consider the future 

of our city by approving this important bill and sending it 

back to the Council to be voted into law. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

From: Carol Williams [mailto:wachtel@bellsouth.net]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 6:13 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Regarding Bill 2018-1416 
Planning Commissioners: 

A sensitivity to the tree issue is desperately needed by the 

Planning Commission at this time in Nashville.   Please 

support our efforts to maintain,save and replenish 

Nashville's tree canopy.   

Thank you, 

Carol Williams 

800 Russell Street 

Nashville, TN 37206 

From: Schneider, Janet 
[mailto:jschneider@email.usn.org]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 6:27 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Please do not allow more building in the Knob 
Hill area 
As a member of the HIllwood neighborhood, I ask that you 

please not allow the disrupting and demolishing of an eco 

system that is so vital to the productive and healthy way of 

life in West Nashville, and beyond. 

Why in the world would we sacrifice a healthy and secure 

place for our citizens to live in order to build yet one more 

huge complex, often cheaply built, in such a fragile area, in 

order to fill the pockets of people who really don't care 

about the quality of life for Nashville residents.  

Please don't allow this building to proceed.  Why would 

there even be a question?  

Thank you for reading. 

Respectfully,  

Janet Schneider  

--  

Janet Schneider 

Director of College Counseling 

University School of Nashville 

Nashville, TN 37205 

615-321-8020 

jschneider@usn.org 

From: Bill Perkins [mailto:billp68@aol.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 7:15 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
Bill Perkins 

416 Humphreys St.  

Wedgewood-Houston 

37203 

This bill is great first step to help protect the tree canopy in 

the inner core neighborhoods which have been ravaged by 

development. 
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From: Beth Kindig [mailto:bkindig@comcast.net]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 7:39 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
Please support BL2018-1416. Nashville has lost far too 

many trees in this development boom. It’s past time to do 

something about it.  

Thank you- 

Beth Kindig 

From: Amy Dorfman [mailto:amy.dorfman@icloud.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 8:34 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Tree density bill 
To members of the planning commission: 

I support this bill increasing the tree density. Reducing 

carbon and beautifying our neighborhoods-that sounds like 

a good direction. Franklin is at 26.  

Thank you, 

Amy Dorfman  

Vanderbilt University 

Resident of Green Hills 

From: David Sesler 
[mailto:Ronald.Sesler@ardenthealth.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 8:54 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: WE SUPPORT TREES - WE SUPPORT BL1416 
Hi Planning Commissioners, 

Thank you for all you do for our city. I support BL1416 and 

urge you pass this important bill to follow Atlanta’s lead 

and keep our city looking and feeling like our reputation 

portrays.  

 

Best regards, 

David Sesler 

Business Intelligence Operations Manager 

p 615.296.3633 | c 615.403.5755 

www.ardenthealth.com  

  

From: Barbra Deck [mailto:67bdeck@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 8:54 AM 

To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Support BL2018-1416, the tree bill 
Dear Council Members, 

I support the above mentioned tree bill and believe we 

need to stop or at least limit the cutting of older, native 

species such as maples when development occurs. 

Any trees cut should be replaced.  Notice how hot a paved 

or concreted area is and notice that all parking spaces with 

shade are always taken. 

Barbra Deck 

From: Patricia Wallace 
[mailto:patwwallace@comcast.net]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 9:09 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Noni Nielsen 
Subject: BL1416 
I urge you to protect and enhance our urban forest (a 

“pubic utility” per Executive order 40) by approving 

BL1416. 

Thank you, 

Patricia W. Wallace 

105 Leake Ave.  37205 

From: Scotty Saunders 
[mailto:scottysaunders@comcast.net]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 9:27 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
 

I am in favor of this bill except for items five and six. I think 

that’s just a way to line the pockets of landscape architects 

and add more taxes to the public. If you want to plant 

trees on your property you should just be able to plant 

them as long as you reach the required density which is 

good for everybody.  

I’m sure these kinds of details can be worked out in the 

council as they work towards passing this. Please let it 

move forward. 

Thank you. 

Scott Anthony Saunders 

4609 Dakota Avenue  

Nashville, TN 37209 

615-573-5746 

From: Sean Schaffer [mailto:sean3656@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 9:48 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Pulley, Russ (Council 
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Member); Ashley 
Subject: In support of bill BL2018-1416 
Dear Planning Commissioners: 

I am writing to voice my overwhelming support for BL2018-

1416. It is my firm belief that part of what makes Nashville 

a great place to live is it's tremendous tree canopy even in 

areas considered to be urban and in close proximity to the 

downtown area. 

As you are well aware Nashville has seen a tremendous 

amount of growth recently and with that has come the 

infill of property formerly containing a single family home 

with some amount of green space and mature trees being 

torn down and replaced with multi-family homes with very 

little if any green space and though required, often no tree 

replacement. The leaders of this great city should be very 

concerned about the loss of our tree canopy and it appears 

that with this bill, they can take a solid first step toward 

living up to our label of Tree City USA. 

Please vote in favor of approving this bill to help keep 

Nashville green and beautiful for future generations. 

Sincerely, 

Sean Schaffer 

3656 Mayflower Place 

37204 

From: Aaron Dalton 
[mailto:aaron@imaginationwins.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 10:13 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-141 
Dear Planning Commission, 

As a resident of the Nashville Metro area, I believe 

preserving and expanding our tree canopy - especially with 

native trees that are suited to local conditions and support 

wildlife - is essential to having a healthy, attractive, 

comfortable city. 

Nashville's tree density is below that of many of its peer 

cities, which makes our city hotter and less comfortable 

during many summer days. 

Nurturing, protecting, and expanding our tree canopy will 

make Nashville more appealing to residents and tourists 

alike. 

Thanks for your consideration of this email. I encourage 

you to support BL2018-1416! 

 

Aaron Dalton 

Brentwood, TN 

From: Richard Hitt [mailto:richardhitt@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 10:17 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
Planning Commission, 

I am not a Nashville resident, but I spend a lot of time 

there working and socializing.  I hope you will approve the 

tree canopy bill so that we can continue to take steps to 

improve the tree canopy.  This is difficult in areas of rapid 

population growth but is is very important.  I also hope 

that Metro will use native trees as much as possible 

because they are generally better for the environment 

since they serve as host plants for many beneficial insects. 

Richard Hitt, Ph.D, President 

Middle Tennessee Wild Ones Chapter 

From: Linda Pfenning 
[mailto:lspfenning2017@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 10:49 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
Linda S. Pfenning 

Lewisburg, TN 

I support planting a variety of native trees and plants, not 

just one species, anywhere in the country and cities of 

Tennessee, under the supervision and advisement of 

professionals from several science fields. 

In my hometown in Michigan, decades ago they planted all 

one variety of maple in a big section of the city cemetery, 

and now there is a disease afflicting all of them.  It has 

been stated that the trees should have been of a mixed 

variety as would occur in nature. 

However, at one time I griped about all the bushes and 

trees planted along the corridors of the Cool Springs 

Galleria in Franklin, because they blocked my vision, 

especially on the curves.  My opinion is that landscaping 

should never block the vision of drivers or make a highly-

used area unsafe in other ways.  

Thank you for all you are doing to help our outdoor 

community stay healthy! 

From: Emilee Warner 
[mailto:emileekwarner@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 10:52 AM 

Page 80 of 81



Comments on June 13, 2019 MPC Agenda Items 
Received through June 13, 2019 

To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
Emilee Warner 

701 Maplewood Lane 

Nashville, TN 37216 

From: Patricia Miller [mailto:plantatree@comcast.net]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 11:55 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - I SUPPORT BL2018-1416 
Dear Planning Commission: 

I urge you to support BL1416, which you will be voting on 

this Thursday afternoon.  This bill is needed to strengthen 

the standards for landscape buffering and tree 

requirements, including tree density. It will improve 

Nashville’s tree canopy and urban forest, and improve the 

environment and living conditions for all Nashvillians.  

Thank you! 

Patricia Miller 

13566 Old Hickory Blvd. 

Antioch, TN 37013 

From: Katherine Chasnov [mailto:kchasnov@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2019 11:57 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: I SUPPORT TREES - BL2018-1416 
Just wanted to reach out to provide my support for the 

proposed increase in tree density in Nashville. More trees 

are better for everyone, and make for a more attractive 

city for both the residents and tourists to enjoy.  
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